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Commissioners of St. Mary’s County to Host Maryland Department of 
Transportation for Annual Transportation Program Meeting, Sept. 30  

 
LEONARDTOWN, MD – On Tuesday, September 30, 2025, at 6 p.m., the Commissioners of 
St. Mary’s County (CSMC) will host Maryland Transportation Acting Secretary Samantha Biddle 
and representatives from the Maryland Department of Transportation (MDOT) for the 
Department’s annual Consolidated Transportation Program (CTP) tour.  
 
During the meeting, Acting Secretary Biddle and representatives from MDOT will present the 
Draft CTP for Fiscal Years 2026-2031. The six-year capital budget calls for a $21.5 billion 
investment statewide in transportation projects and programs to enhance safety, maintain 
Maryland’s transportation system, and support economic growth. 
 
“Transportation projects play a critical role in supporting the quality of life and economic vitality 
of St. Mary’s County,” said Commissioner President, Randy Guy. “These annual CTP meetings 
give our community a chance to hear directly from state leaders about the investments that affect 
our roads, bridges, and infrastructure. I encourage residents to attend, stay informed, and be part 
of the conversation.” 
 
The meeting will take place in the CSMC meeting room, on the 1st floor of the Chesapeake 
Building, located at 41770 Baldridge Street in Leonardtown. Meetings are open to the public and 
can be viewed live on TV Channel 95 or on-demand at www.youtube.com/@StMarysCoGov. 
 
The draft CTP includes planned investments across all transportation modes: highways, transit, 
aviation, port, toll facilities, and motor vehicle services. The statewide transportation tour is held 
annually in all 23 Maryland counties and Baltimore City to present the draft plan, discuss local 
priorities, and gather feedback from residents and officials. 
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Following the tour, MDOT will finalize the draft CTP and submit the final Fiscal Year 2026-2031 
CTP to the General Assembly for consideration during the 2026 legislative session. For more 
information and to view the Draft FY 2026-2031 Consolidated Transportation Program, please 
visit ctp.maryland.gov. 
 
For more information, please visit www.stmaryscountymd.gov or follow St. Mary’s County 
Government on Facebook, X, and Instagram for regular updates.  
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